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AGREEMENT ON THE NEED, SUITABILITY AND SHORTFALL IN RESOURCES OF THE INSTITUTIONAL 
FRAMEWORK AGREEMENT FOR TECHNICAL AND SUPPORT SERVICES IN DEVELOPMENT OF COMPETITIVE 
PROPOSALS OF THE INSTITUT DE RECERCA BIOMÈDICA DE LLEIDA, FUNDACIÓ DR. PIFARRÉ (IRBLLEIDA). 

 
 

FRAMEWORK AGREEMENT FOR TECHNICAL AND SUPPORT SERVICES 

Mr. Joan Sayós Ortega, Deputy Director of IRBLleida, has proposed this call for tenders in order to set an 
Institutional Framework Agreement with ten (10) providers to be contracted by the Institut de Recerca 

Biomèdica de Lleida, Fundació Dr. Pifarré (IRBLleida) who might require their services. 

 
The mandate of the Board of Trustees and the Board of Directors of the IRBLleida is to ensure the continuity 

and correct development of projects entrusted to this entity, seeking to find formulas to optimise internal 

functioning and management. 

Based on the requirements of the Unit, it is necessary to highlight the fact that the contracting of the 

aforementioned service is a necessity. 

In this regard, in order to avoid affecting the aforementioned project throughout its duration and ensuring its 

continuity and optimisation based on the specific and ever-changing requirements of the pursuit of 

excellence sector, it has been decided to contract the service, seeking the best value for money. 

The provision of the service is expected to have a duration of two years. No extension is contemplated. 

The maximum approved budget for the tender for the provision of the aforementioned tender is ONE 
HUNDRED FOURTY THOUSAND (140.000,00€) without VAT. 

This tender consists of a single lot, the services to be contracted being a whole that must be treated jointly 
and globally. The division into lots could lead to the treatment of the different elements that make up the 
object in a differentiated and non-integrated manner, affecting the objective and purpose of the project, as 
well as the integrating and global vision that the described works require. 

In view of the above, it is not appropriate to divide the contract into lots for the reasons stated in this report. 

The contracting entity shall not be compelled to spend the entirety of the base tender budget, but rather, only 

those services that are effectively provided based on the prices offered shall be billed. 

In view of the need to carry out an open procedure with ordinary processing and non-harmonised regulations 

as per the criteria of Law 9/2017, of 8 November, on Public Sector Contracting, whereby Directives of the 

European Parliament and of the Council 2014/23/EU and 2014/24/EU, of 26 February 2014, are transposed 

into Spanish law. 

In view of all of the above, 
 

IT IS HEREBY DECIDED: 
 

1.- To order the opening of the tender file in order to set an Institutional Framework Agreement with ten (10) 
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providers to be contracted by the IRBLleida who might require their services, the maximum budget for the 

tender being set at € 140.000,00, without VAT. 

2.- To order the certification of the existence of sufficient credit to certify that the IRBLleida has a sufficient 

budgetary endowment to face the expenses arising from this tender file. 

3.- To draft the Specific Administrative Bidding Conditions and Technical Specifications in accordance with the 

provisions of the aforementioned Law. 

 
 

Lleida, 19th October 2022 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONTRACTING ENTITY 

Ms. Eva López Truco 

Manager of IRBLleida 
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